TO: Bridge File


  
  




  DATE: 6-4-2013
By: Albert Abel, BSII

 

BRIDGE NUMBER:  GUE-70-0943L          
   


SFN: 3001237




On May 22, 2013, bridge number GUE-70-0943L, was struck by an over-height load. The load, a tractor trailer, was traveling north on CR35 under the bridge and struck beam #2. The bridge was inspected the same day for damage by Albert Abel. Beam #2 was struck in the same area that had been hit and damaged in the past and I am not able to tell if any addition damage to the beam has been caused by this latest hit.  A vertical stiffener on the beam near the impact area that was also previously damaged was damaged and bent slightly more. On 6-4-2013 the bridge was inspected using a bucket truck by Albert Abel, Matt Beedy, Jeff Watson and Curtis Zigan. Measurements of the damage to the beam were taken. The weld attaching the beam web to the bottom flange was found broken in the area that had been struck. The broken weld is 2’+/- long and rust covered. The rust is an indication the crack was not new and was probably caused by previous strikes. It was decided that a plan would be developed to repair the damaged areas of the beam.     
  

[image: image1.jpg]-
Ll
L
>
L
.




 [image: image2.jpg]——




[image: image3.jpg]


 [image: image4.jpg](q\]
N
By
LO
(@)
®





